November 22, 2018 Le 22 novembre, 2018 kta‡u?k ¢upqa (Deer rutting or Deer Calling)



T.M. Roberts Elementary School

10 Wattsville Rd. Cranbrook, BC, V1C 2A2 www.sd5.bc.ca/school/tmres

T: 250.489.4575 F: 250.489.0788

Mission statement: "To engage our learners to reach their potential in a safe and supportive community."

PAC MOVIE NIGHT

PAC is hosting a movie night on November 29^{th,} the movie is Smallfoot. Doors open at 5:45 and the movie begins at 6:00 pm. \$5.00 per person, popcorn will be available. All students must be accompanied by an adult.

Mass Choir

The Mass Choir will be held at the Alliance Church, Wednesday, December 5th at 7:00 pm. Food donations for the Salvation Army will be greatly appreciated!

Band Concert – New Date

Our Grade 6 Band concert is on Wednesday, December 12th at 1:30 pm.

The students have been busy learning their instruments and they are ready to show off their new skills! Monetary donations to support the music program are welcomed. In addition we will collect any non-perishable food items for the Cranbrook Food Bank.

Christmas Concert

Our Christmas concert is on Tuesday, December 18th. There will be 3 identical performances this year, 9:00-10:00 am, 10:45-11:45am and 1:15-2:15 pm. Please only attend one as space is a concern.



November 23

School not in session

November 27

CPF Meeting 7:00 pm

November 29

PAC Movie Night 5:45 pm

November 30

Volleyball Tournament - COTR

December 5

Mass Choir 7:00 pm

December 5

PAC Meeting 6:30

December 7

Pro-D Day, students do not attend



Library News!

Now that our French Book Fair is concluded, I would like to thank all parents who supported the English and the French Book Fairs. We receive approximately \$1500.00 worth of free materials from the bonuses we receive by hosting these fairs. It is an important fund raiser for the library.

A special thank you to the Canadian Parents for French who bought \$100.00 in books for the library recently.

Scholastic book flyers went home this week for the following classes: Mme. Catherine, Mme. Kathleen, Mme. Victoria, Mme. Adreanne, Mrs. Meijer and Mrs. Malmberg. These are the classes that place orders through the library. Book orders need to be returned or ordered on-line by Tuesday, November 27th to ensure delivery prior to the Winter Break.

If you have books sitting around collecting dust and would like to donate any to the library, we will gladly accept them. We will take any type of book from preschool to adult. If the books are not suitable for our library, they can be taken in to Pages Book Emporium and used as book credits for materials we can use. Any book donations can be dropped off at the library from Monday--Thursday.

Janice Mayer Teacher-Librarian Ecole TM Roberts Elementary School

A reminder from the Ministry of Education

The BC Ministry of Education is reminding eligible constituents to apply for the B.C. Training and Education Savings Grant before it is too late.

The \$1,200 grant for a Registered Education Savings Plan (RESP) is eligible for B.C. residents between the ages of six and nine. According to a release from the ministry, there are no additional fees or financial contributions needed in order to receive the grant through one of the 56 banks or financial institutions in Canada. For more information, please visit the webpage.

https://www.kimberleybulletin.com/news/children-between-6-and-9-eligible-for-1200-respgrant-from-province/

A Book Under Every Tree

The Columbia Basin Alliance for Literacy has a new campaign this year. They are looking for donations of new or gift-quality used books. Donations can be made here at the school.

Page 2 of 4

Parent's Corner:

Adequate Sleep, Physical Activity and Limited Screen Time Result in Improved Cognition for Kids

Canada's 24 Hour Movement Guidelines recommend at least 60 minutes of physical activity per day, 2 hours or less recreational screen time per day and 9–11 hour sleep per night for children aged 5–13 years. A recent study shows that students who adhered to the three Guidelines had superior cognition to those who met none of the Guidelines. Click here for an educators' and parents' resource on how to teach kids about building their best day. Click here to find out more about this study.



Students in Mme.
Andreanne's grade 2
French Immersion class
share their Maker Week
projects.





Month at a Glance

Nov. 23	School not in session
Nov. 27	CPF Meeting 7:00 pm
Nov. 29	PAC Movie Night – Smallfoot – Doors open at 5:45 pm
Nov. 30	Volleyball Tournament - COTR
Dec. 5	Mass Choir 7:00 pm
Dec. 5	PAC Meeting 6:30
Dec. 7	Professional Development Day - Students don't attend
Dec. 12	Band Concert 1:30 pm – New Date
Dec. 13	PAC Hot Lunch - Pizza
Dec. 18	Christmas Concert
Dec. 24 – Jan 4	Winter Break



Every time you shop at Save-On Foods, you can ask the cashier to your purchases towards our school. We use these funds to pay for curricular activities such as gymnastics, skating and field studies.



Thanks **Save-On-Foods** for supporting Cranbrook schools!